LITURGIES FOR THE TWENTY -SIXTH WEEK IN ORDINARY TIME AND TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

October 2 - 8, 2023

Monday, 10/2 † The Holy Guardian Angels

6pm: Alicia

Tuesday, 10/3 † Weekday

8am: Marianne Soplanda by Family

11am: Deceased members of the Ladies Sodality

Wednesday, 10/4 † Saint Frances of Assisi

9am: A.S. The Moore Family by the Heaton Family

6pm: Noel

Thursday, 10/5 † Weekday, Saint Faustina Kowalska, Virgin; Blessed Francis Xavier Seelos, Priest

8am: Annette

9am: A.S. Peggy Daly by Sister, Mary

First Friday, 10/6 † Weekday, Saint Bruno, Priest, Blessed Marie Rose Durocher, Virgin

8am: Willa 9am: A.S.

First Saturday, 10/7 † Our Lady of the Rosary

8:30am: Olivia

Saturday, 10/7 † Vigil, Twenty-Seventh Sunday in **Ordinary Time**

4:30pm: Sherry Jorczak by Neftalie Alva, Jr.

Sunday, 10/8 † Twenty-Seventh Sunday in **Ordinary Time**

7:30am: Finley

9am: A. S. Rosie & Olivia (Birthdays) by Great

Grandma

11am: Parishioners

This week at SS. C & M & All Saints

Tues., Oct. 3 – All Saints Mass followed by Ladies Sodality mtng. and potluck dinner.

Wed., Oct. 4 - 6:30 pm - K of C, Parlor

Thurs., Oct. 5 - 2:15pm - Legion of Mary

Thurs., Oct. 5–4pm – Our Lady of Perpetual Help

Fri., Oct. 6 – 9:30am – Visit to The Shrine of the Passion of the Lord, St. John

Sun., Oct. 8–9:30am – Religious Education

October 3, beginning with Mass at 11am, followed by the Sodality Meeting and potluck carry-in dinner. All ladies of the parish are included and

All Saints Ladies Sodality will meet this Tuesday.

encouraged to attend.

This coming Tuesday (October 3rd) Catholic Charities will hold a mobile food giveaway in our church parking lot. It is scheduled to begin at 10am, first come, first served.

Notice:

There now is a sign-up sheet on one of the columns in the parish hall asking anyone who needs to borrow anything from the parish hall or kitchen to please sign out what you borrow and vour name.

If you need tables or chairs, please call Peg at the office (574-896-2195).

Thank You





Next Friday, October 6th, we will journey over to the Shrine of the Passion of the Lord in St. John. We will leave from All Saints after the 9am Mass. Please let Peg know (574-896-2195) soon if you would like to attend.

The Gospel today is a great example of saying, "actions speak louder than words."

As you put your gift with the Society of St. Vincent de Paul, know that you are putting your faith into action.

Dear Padre

October 1, 2023

Where does Church teaching on angels come from? Where did we get their division into classes and the concept of the guardian angel?

The Catechism of the Catholic Church states that the existence of angels is "a truth of faith" known in both Scripture and Tradition (CCC 328). Here is an ancient definition: An angel is a mighty, concentrated personality standing in God's presence, ready to do his bidding instantly.

Jesus famously speaks of what we take to be the guardian angels of children. He says the angels of these children always look on the face of God (see Matthew 18:10). Angels took care of Jesus (see Matthew 4:11).

The Church understands angels to be spirits. Angel means "messenger," and angels are servants of God. Different classes of angels are mentioned in the Bible (for example, Ephesians 1:21 and 3:10, and Colossians 1:16). We speak of Michael, Raphael, and Gabriel as archangels because the jobs God gave them to do were so important.

The Church holds that Satan is a fallen angel (CCC 391). Jesus tells us Satan "was a murderer from the beginning and does not stand in truth, because there is no truth in him" (John 8:44).

The Redemptorists / DearPadre.org

© 2023 Liguori Publications, Liguori, M.O.63057-9999. Printed in USA. Imprimatur: "In accordance with CIC 827, permission to publish was granted on November 14, 2022. by the Most Reverend Mark 5. Rivintuos, Auxiliary Bishop, Airchdioceae of St. Louis. Permission to publish is an indication that nothing contrary to Church teaching is contained in this work. It does not imply any endorsement of the opinions expressed in the publication, nor is any leability assumed by this permission." No part of this work may be used in any form without the prior written permission of Ligueri Publications. Scripture texts in this work are taken from the New American. Bible, revised edition © 2010, 1991, 1986, 1970 Confraternity of Christian Doctrine, Inc., Washington, D.C. All Rights Reserved.

"Do nothing out of selfishness; rather, humbly regard others as more important than yourselves..." Philippians 2:3

Pride and ego are hard things to control. We see how others act or dress and think we are superior to them. We idolize our own self-image. But, if we truly believe everything is a gift from God, we recognize all the people that God has put in our lives as gifts! We are grateful for how they enrich our lives. Pray every day for the people in your life: your family, your friends and those who make you angry.

Good News!

October 1, 2023

Twenty-sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time (A)
Ezekiel 18:25-28 / Philippians 2:1-11 or 2:1-5 /
Matthew 21:28-32

FR. JOSEPH JUKNIALIS

In his book All I Really Need to Know I Learned in Kindergarten, Robert Fulghum lists those basic qualities that enable us to negotiate the rest of life somewhat successfully. It's what you might expect the curriculum of kindergarten to be about: being kind, saying you're sorry, getting along with others, and sharing. In short, what we learned in kindergarten is about putting others' needs ahead of our own comfort. It's a kind of emptying of our selfishness that seems to take place.

Unfortunately, the process isn't finished by the time we reach adulthood. We still tend to hoard, slam one another with insults, cheat in business, and neglect to apologize. In spite of that extended learning curve that seems to take place, we slowly do take on those attitudes noted by Fulghum. Marriage can smooth our rough edges. Children's needs call for self-sacrifice. Aging tends to mellow us. And somewhere along the line we learn that talking things out works better than hitting.

Saint Paul encouraged the Philippians to take on the attitude of the Lord Jesus, who emptied himself for our sake. Still, I think much of that emptying takes place in us unconsciously. Some would say it is simply the process of life. Maybe, but then again it may be the gentle hand of God. Saint Teresa of Calcutta is said to have commented that even God can't fill what is already full. So then maybe that emptying is God's way of making room for God.

© 2023 Liguori Publications, Liguori, MO 63057-9999. Printed in U.S.A. Imprimatur: "In accordance with c. 827, permission to publish has been granted on November 14, 2022. by the Most Reverend Mark S. Rivituse, Auxiliary Bishop, Archdiocese of St. Louis. Permission to publish Is an indication that nothing contrary to Church teaching is contained in this work. It does not imply any endorsement of the opinions expressed in the publication, nor Is any liability assumed by this permission." No part of this work may be used in any form without the prior written permission of Liguori Publications. Scripture texts in this work are taken from this New American Bills, revised edition. © 2010, 1991. 1986. 1970 Confraternity of Christian Doctrine, Inc., Washington, DC. All Rights Reserved. To order Liguori Sunday Bulletins, call 800-325-9521.

The Dark, Untold Truth of Transgenderism

"If you tell a lie big enough and keep repeating it, people will eventually come to believe it. The lie can be maintained only for such time as the State can shield the people from the political, economic and/or military consequences of the lie. It thus becomes vitally important for the State to use all of its powers to repress dissent, for the truth is the mortal enemy of the lie, and thus by extension, the truth is the greatest enemy of the State." — Quote commonly attributed to Joseph Goebbels

There is a new stock-in-trade in the American domain today – human beings. Even children are being used in Mengelian experimentations that might have given Hitler pause. The tragedy of sexual-reassignment surgery has a terrifying history. The popularization of medically sanctioned sexual mutilation began with well-known sexual perversion advocate, Alfred Kinsey.

Kinsey contended that people are "sexual from birth" and experimented on babies in the 1940s and 50s. His legacy stands largely unchallenged today by the American Medical Association, despite his advocacy of bestiality, pedophilia, sadomasochism, and incest.

His experiments largely led to the so-called Sexual Revolution.

In 1967, a student of Kinsey named John Money was asked by a set of desperate parents to repair a botched circumcision on their baby boy, David, who was a twin. Rather than repair the damage, Money advised the couple to raise the baby as a girl and remove his genitalia.

By age 12, David was struggling mentally in addition to his physical malformities. By 14, he begged to be made male again. Throughout his teens, he became severely depressed. Ultimately, both brothers ended their own lives.

Recommended

It was later reported that Money sexually molested both boys, and forced them to have incestuous relations with one another at age 7.

This tragic case prompted further study, and the not-yet-corrupted medical establishment opted to largely end sanctions of the mutilation experiments, for a time.

So if we, as a nation, researched this and even the left agreed to end such studies because the outcomes were so grim, why have the powers that be reinvented this cause at this point in time?

The American Medical Association stands to gain millions of dollars between surgeries and medicines from each transition. The American Psychological Association will have its membership explode when all of these children and their parents and families need a lifetime of therapy and drugs for what they have done. Big Pharma can't even calculate the money that will rush to them. And the Democrats have taken up their cause calling it "gender affirming care," (as if there were anything "caring" about it, considering the real data). The Democrats will be richly rewarded by all of those profiting off of these children, and the cycle will continue.

They will hire their own corporate "scientists" to conduct "research" to confirm their propaganda, and just like that – a total fraud will be imposed on the American people.

Those imposing this horror will clutch their pearls and deny their collusion or a profit motive, and sadly many Americans and others who stand to be bilked (or worse) will overlook the undeniable truth of this. But data exposes their profit motive.

Vanderbilt University and London's Portman Clinic tracked those who forewent gender reassignment, and found that 70-80% of those who face gender confusion but do not have transition surgery, lost their feelings of confusion over time and ultimately were considered "recovered." Johns Hopkins ended their sexual reassignment surgery in 1970 for that reason. Their chief psychiatrist called sex change "biologically impossible" in the Wall Street Journal. He cited a 2011 study at the Karolinska Institute in Sweden that followed 324 sex reassignment patients for decades. After 10 years, patients had increased mental difficulties. Suicide mortality rose to almost 20 times the rate of those who did not transition.

Why aren't we reading this or hearing it from the "experts" on our televisions?

Many sober-minded professionals point to the reality that in no other dysmorphic disorder, do professionals advise that we "equip" the disorder by prescribing diets to anorexics, or sharp knives to Borderline Personality "cutting" patients, for example. If the real concern is suicide, why is the AMA/APA/Democrat party not studying the use of gender affirming hormones rather than prescribing hormones and mutilation contrary to their natural birth gender? It certainly cannot be the multi-million dollar price tag on the head of every child they transition. Surely not. Because "the truth is the greatest enemy of the state." Gina Loudon | Jul 21, 2023